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School Newsletter

R E S P E C T    R E S P O N S I B I L I T Y    C O U R A G E    C U R I O S I T Y

Email: edgars.creek.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Thursday 17th February 2022

Wednesday 23rd February
Prep Interviews
No school for Prep on this day

Tuesday 1st & Wednesday
2nd March 
Meet the Teacher - via Webex

Monday 14th March
Labour Day Public Holiday
NO SCHOOL FOR ALL STUDENTS

Monday 21st March
Harmony Day

Tuesday 5th April
Whole School Photo Day

Thursday 7th April
School Vaccination Hub

Friday 8th April
Term 1 ends
Students finish at 2:30pm

IMPORTANT DATES

Web: https://edgarscreekps.vic.edu.auPh: 9407 7100

At Edgars Creek Primary School, we are committed to providing a child
safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel
safe, and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives.
Our child safe policies, procedures, strategies and practices are inclusive
of the needs of all children, particularly Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander children, children from culturally and linguistically diverse
backgrounds, children with disabilities, and children who are vulnerable.

Edgars Creek Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse.

The name(s) of your child(ren)
Their Home Group(s)
The reason for their absence

If you are calling the School Office to leave a message informing us
that your child will be absent, please speak slowly and include:

1.
2.
3.

Alternatively you can enter your child(ren)'s absence via Compass. 

The school will work with families to minimise the impact of a positive case on their child’s schooling and continue to
inform the school community via Compass, when we are informed of a positive case attending onsite.

Our pop-up vaccination clinic provided families the option of having their child immunised last week. The medical
team will be returning on THURSDAY 7th APRIL to provide second doses for those eligible. Pleasingly, they are
broadening the service to provide first, second and booster doses for all eligible age groups. This means ADULTS,
16-17 year old and children 5 -11 yrs. Please save the date if you are interested. Further information will be provided
soon.

The second round of RAT tests have been distributed and families are
asked to continue using these twice a week or if their child/ren is/are
showing any symptoms. Positive cases must be reported to the
Department of Health and the school. 

https://edgarscreekps-vic.compass.education/login.aspx
https://edgarscreekps.vic.edu.au/
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Our ECPS School Council for 2022 needs the support of our families. We are seeking parents/carers who can
attend a monthly meeting to assist in the development and improvement of Edgars Creek Primary School. In
particular, we aim to increase our links with our parent/carer community in 2022. We are hoping to hold some
school events onsite at the school, where families can share our wonderful learning opportunities and see our
learning spaces. 

Another focus of School Council is the concerns we have regarding the traffic management of our surrounding
streets and the parking regulations. Yesterday Matt Dunstone (Assistant Principal) met with a representative from
the CIty of Whittlesea to address the issues we have raised. Our School Council is actively working to see an
improvement in the traffic management around the school at pick up and drop off time. Please consider joining us
if you are concerned by the traffic situation.

Nominations for School Council positions will be open in the next few weeks and we encourage all school
community members to consider supporting us in this way. 

In addition, the role of School Council is to:

·      Assist in the development of the school strategic plan
·      Approve the annual budget and monitor expenditure
·      Oversee maintenance of grounds and facilities
·      Review and update school policies
·      Develop community relations

Please watch Compass for further information.

Interview times for our Meet the Teacher Appointments are open on Compass. Please book a time at which you will
be able to log on and meet with your child’s Home Group teacher via Webex. It is very important you have the
opportunity to speak with our staff and discuss how your child has settled into the year and what ways we can
work together to support their success at school socially and academically.

This year we have also offered appointment times with our specialist teachers for families who wish to meet with
them. We are aware that our specialist teachers have been very popular and some are completely booked out for
both days. We will work with our specialist teachers to share some information about their teaching and learning
programs with families who have been unable to book a time for our Meet the Teacher Appointments.

The teachers you book times with will email you instructions explaining how to join the Webex meeting by the 28th
February.

Please call the School Office if you are having difficulties booking an appointment. 

Meet the Teacher Appointments will be held on Tuesday 1st March and Wednesday 2nd March. Please see
Compass for further details. 

Have you booked a time with your child(ren)'s 
Home Group teacher(s)?



At ECPS we have the advantage of CCTV systems within the school grounds. This supports and enhances our
ability to provide a safe and secure school environment for students, staff and visitors. We ensure that privacy
standards are maintained with the installation and use of our CCTV systems.

Our ECPS CCTV Policy is available from the School Office. 

Families are reminded to park in designated parking areas, always following the parking rules. We have been
advised by neighbours that some families are parking over driveways, which is in breech of the parking rules. This
may result in a fine to the vehicle owner if the City of Whittlesea parking inspector is in the area.

Please ensure that you always follow the road rules and parking regulations even at busy times. The safety of our
students and families is paramount.

Information about parking and safety around schools is included later in this newsletter.

All students must wear an Edgars Creek Primary School hat.
These are available from PSW. Please put your child’s name
on this as they are often misplaced. Students who do not
have a hat will be required to remain in the shade and this
limits their ability to play. 

The 2021 ICAS Mathematics certificates have been received at the School and will be presented to students on
Friday at Assembly.  We congratulate the 45 students who participated, showing the school values of Respect,
Curiosity, Courage and Responsibility.

We are proud of their achievements :

27 Participation certificates
8 Merit Certificates
8 Credit Certificates
2 Distinction Certificates 

ICAS will be offered to families again in Term 3, watch the newsletter for more information.  
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The Department of Education and Training does not provide personal accident insurance or ambulance cover for
students.  Consequently, parents/carers of students, who do not have their own private student accident insurance
and/or ambulance cover, are responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including the
cost of ambulance attendance or transport.

Families are able to purchase insurance policies from commercial insurers.

Families can also purchase an ambulance subscription from Ambulance Victoria for their family,.  Some private
health insurance policies include coverage for emergency ambulance transportation within their policies.

Personal property, such as toys, mobile phones and iPads are not covered by any insurance policies held by the
Department of Education and Training. Schools have no capacity to pay for any loss or damage to such property.  It
is highly recommended that families insure student BYOD iPads through Apple insurance or their private insurance
policies.

Please contact our School Office if you have any further questions.  
 

Every Minute, Every Day Counts!
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Hi, I'm Alison (Ali) and this is my second year with Edgars Creek Primary School.  I
really enjoyed getting to know the students and families last year and look forward
to meeting the new students throughout the year.  When I'm not at school, I'm at
home with my husband and 2 daughters. I love cooking, travelling, reading and
watching the Bombers!  I look forward to another great year at ECPS.  

Hi, I'm Di, the First Aid & OHS Officer at ECPS. I have 10 years nursing experience and 18
years in schools, previously as a Teacher Aide and love working with the students here at
ECPS.  In my spare time I like to camp, fish, cook, travel and spend time with my husband,
children and grandchildren.       

I’ve been working in Administration at several schools for about 4 years. I have worked
mostly in the office, but I have some student support work experience. I’m currently
working at Edgars Creek Primary School on Mondays and Wednesdays. I’m looking
forward to getting to know your school community. 

Hi, my name is Alessia. I have been working for the education department, in
various roles, for 6 years. I am extremely excited to be working in the School
Office, joining the Administration Team here at Edgars Creek Primary School. I look
forward to meeting you all and being part of the Edgars Creek Primary School
Community. 















Breakfast Club is back!
every MONDAY ,  WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY

 from the CANTEEN

at 8:20AM 

Enter from  Basketball  Gate


















